STATE OF ALABAMA

COUNTY OF ETOWAH

CITY OF RAINBOW CITY, ALABAMA – PLANNING COMMISSION – March 27, 2018
The Planning Commission of the City of Rainbow City, Alabama met in a regular session at 3:30 P.M. and upon roll call the following members were present:

Present:






Absent:
Wes Ellis, Chairman




Terry John Calhoun, Mayor

Thomas Moon, Vice Chairman



David King

Larry Keenum, Council Member

Bettye Ann Boyd






Larry Harris

Bryan Stone


Mona Wallace

Also Present:
Wiley McLain, Building Official




Laura Lloyd, City Attorney
1. After roll call, Wes Ellis, Chairman, declared a quorum was present and the following business was transacted.

2.  I had failed to mail the minutes from the February 27, 2018 meeting to each member 

     when I mailed out the agenda.  Instead of taking time for me to make copies and let 

     everyone read the minutes, Bryan Stone made a motion to dispense with the reading of 

     the minutes today and table until the next meeting.  Thomas Moon seconded the 

     motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

 3.  Lee Ann McDaniel has Designer Dog Spa & Grooming located at 4998 Rainbow Drive.  

      She rents this building for her business.  She lives at 4980 Rainbow Drive and wants to 
      move her grooming business to her home.  She is planning to put her shop in a 14' x 40' 
      metal building.  There will be a bathroom in the building and access for parking.  This 
      building will set off to the side and/or back of her home.  The zoning for this location is 
      Highway Commercial.  She stated that she will only be open 2 or 3 days a week by 
      appointment only.  She will not board any dogs at this location.  When asked if a dog 
      were to be left overnight for some reason, she said the dog would have to go to her 
      house and she would baby-sit it.  Bryan Stone made a motion to approve the business 
      to be moved to a building at her home subject to meeting all Utility Board, City, County, 
      State and Federal regulations for a dog grooming business.  Betty Boyd seconded the 
      motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
4.  A public hearing was announced for the annexation of property that the City of Rainbow 

     City has purchased.  Approximately 54.92 acres more or less of this property is not 

     within the City limits of Rainbow City.  The City is annexing this land and wants to zone it 

     under Highway Commercial District for the development of Commercial businesses to go 

     along with the Etowah County Mega Sports Complex.  The future plans are to connect 
     Lindsey Street with Kinsey Lane and have the road a three (3) lane all the way from 
     Highway 77 to Lumley Road.  
     Tamela Herring spoke concerning the flooding issues and wanted to know exactly what 
     was going to be built on this property.  Gary Brown also had the same concerns and 
     wanted to know if the people in the area could vote on what businesses were allowed to 
     build in the area.  Wiley stated that the City would just sell the property to a developer 
     and they would build what is allowed according to the Zoning Ordinance.  Wiley also 
     stated that a fifty (50') foot buffer zone would be enforced where the Commercial 

     property meets R-1 Single Family District.  

     Dave McDaniel stated he did not understand why Rainbow City has purchased property 

     before the Complex has even started.  He is concerned that it may not be built and then 

     the City will have all this property.  Mr. McDaniel also asked that the Whorton Creek 

     million dollar grant and what was going to be gone about that.  Wiley stated that 

     Whorton Creek will have to be corrected by cleaning it out and straightening it out before 

     any building can begin.  Mr. McDaniel also asked would the City condemn property to get 

     the necessary land for the right-of-way.
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     Tiffany Clayton was concerned over flooding issues on the residences property since 
     they already have trouble with water drainage now.  She is also concerned about how 
     close a business can be to her home.  Wiley stated that every business would have a 
     retention pond to control run off.

     Sandra Warren was concerned over the value of her property.  

     Wendy Miller lives in the last house on Williams Avenue next to Langdon Street.  She is 
     concerned over her drive way possibly being in the r-o-w of Langdon.  Wiley told her that 

     her driveway would not be blocked but she may have to turn off of Langdon into her 

     driveway.  Wiley told her it was hard to tell at this time until surveys are done.
     Wiley stated that the City now owns property that connects to Highway 77 that can be 

     used for a street.  He also stated they cannot restrict the flow of Whorton Creek.
     Dave McDaniel also stated that he was concerned with traffic, crime, noise and littering.

     John Dawson stated that he was for this complex and believes it is a good idea.

     Bettye Boyd moved to recommend the annexation of this property for Rainbow City to 
     the City Council with the zoning to be Highway Commercial District.  Larry Keenum 
     seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

5. There being no other business to come before Planning Commission, Thomas Moon 
    moved and Bryan Stone seconded the motion to adjourn.    
 Respectfully submitted,

      Kathy Hill

      Recording Secretary 
